LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION
Association Meeting Sunday 30th August 2015, onsite.

Attendees:
 
Jacky Stennett (JS) Chair, Dave Stennett (DS) Treasurer, Isabel Horn IH (Sec.), Dave Wignall (DW) Min Sec, John Horn, Derrick Walls, Alison & Christine Penistone, Derek Reid, Gail Blackburn, Dave Roberts, Lesley Roberts, Peter Eccles, Mica Goldstone, Alan & Liz Westhead, Sarah Mather

JS opened the meeting at 13:35hrs and welcomed all.
Apologies 
Stuart, Ruth, Michelle
Minutes of previous meeting 28/06/2015 were accepted without amendment by the meeting.
Matters arising from previous meeting
Tearoom - 
It was a close run, but the tearoom was ready for Open Day. Special thanks to Allan Brown (plot 21a) for fitting the kitchen, assisted by Dave Stennett acting as his apprentice.

The kitchen was funded from the LPAA and the Layton Bee Project.

Very grateful thanks go to all who have made this possible.
Crusher run –

We were going to buy crusher run to cover the area in front of the container and the Bee Project shed. However, the road surface was being re-laid in the neighbourhood and Dave Stennett was able to arrange for the road burnings to be delivered to the site for free.

Plot 17b – 

Following the tenants eviction, the plot was found to be in a worse state than was thought. Lots of old plywood and broken glass were found on the plot. With the help of Derrick and others, the old derelict greenhouse has been demolished and a variety of rubbish taken to the tip. The plot has now been sprayed with weed killer and will soon be offered to the next on our waiting list. 

Fence encroachment ( behind plots 13 & 14)
Isabel informed the meeting that after further contact with Neil Mackay(Blackpool Council Legal Officer), contractors will be on site to effect repairs on Monday 14 September.

Chairperson’s report

Open Day – JS reported that, to her memory, we have never had an Open Day where it rained all day. From the moment the gates opened there was a flood – of people. They still came but, did not linger long. It was amazing that we made £1537.89. Down on last year, across all stalls - except the plant stall. Lesley Roberts who runs the stall, had the ambition to break the £200 barrier, and this year achieved it. Well done Lesley, and well done to everyone involved. How true is the saying… we could not have done it without you. Grateful thanks to all involved.
We have, for a number of years, donated 10% of the income on the day to charity (local). This year was no different. £50 was donated to each of the three charities who helped us on the day…
· Aspired Futures

· RSPCA

· Blackpool Music Academy

A very nice letter of thanks has been received from the RSPCA and a hand written card from Aspired Futures. We wait to hear from the Music Academy!
DS distributed a list of the takings for the stalls on Open Day.

Books



£22.50
Junior Crafts


£17.40

Balloons


£3.98

Café



£93.10

Cakes & Jams


£256.15

Craft



£66.70

Drinks plot 40


£22.96

Face Painting


£9.00

Food



£81.05

Fruit & Veg


£335.25

Plants



£232.30

Raffles



£256.00

Tombola


£115.00
Veggie Burgers Plot 13
£26.50

Our produce show, in conjunction with David’s Slack Allotments, went really well – apart from the flower judge not turning up! (The veg judge agreed to stand in to judge the flowers and we were very grateful for this). There were concerns about the venue (Stanley Park Visitor Centre) being too small, but it is very difficult to find a venue that is large enough, with sufficient parking and yet affordable. The Stanley Park café was also found to be rather dear.
Earlier today we met with the chair of David’s Slack Allotments to review this year’s show and plan for next year. We agreed that a show would be held and to hold it at the allotments, here next year and at David’s Slack the following year. Costs and profits would be shared and the host site would run the café. Parking onsite would be not be allowed - once the staging has been completed. We would have more control of the event this way and running the café should make the show a little more profitable. 
This decision would also overcome the issue of transporting tables etc. to the venue in the timescales required as they would already be here.

It is anticipated that the event would be over two days and that would avoid the rush on the day we experienced this year of printing the certificates.

JS - All of us having worked hard for the money made on Open Day, and there is no point in it just sitting in the bank. With the nights drawing in light is needed in the tearoom, container and toilet. We are therefore going to instigate the solar panel scheme which would not only provide lighting, but also provide power to charge small electrical devices and laptop/projector for the Bee Project when they are hosting visitors.
The panels will be located on top of the container, which will mean some of the trees will need pruning but, will obscure the panels from the street.

Neil has the expertise for the installation and knows an electrician who will fit and wire the inverters to provide the mains power in the tearoom.

Site report
A plot inspection took place this week and resulted in one cultivation notice being issued to plot 47. 

There were a couple of other plots that were in need of some weeding/pruning and they have been informed.

Secretary’s report
Encroachment – mentioned earlier.
We have received an email from the Council inviting the Allotment to enter a children’s (under 11) Christmas card competition (Food and vegetable theme). Isabel suggested that the plot holder parents may wish to get together and enter. 
Treasurers Report
DS distributed his account summary report. 
A further £40 has been received towards the Open Day from late returns (unsold burgers and plants).

Open Day and Produce Show income totals £1998.
There was £6900 cash and bank.

The water bills have arrived this week. We are doing quite well so far this year. £837 used (plus standing charge) and we took in £1700 for water use. With only a couple of months water usage left this year, we hope to receive a rebate on next year’s bills.
It wasn’t known if we (allotment) would be entitled to compensation in view of the recent water contamination problems.

There was a purchase of £95 for the tearoom fire. It is a bottled gas fire and one of the allotment’s neighbours will be fitting it, when back from holiday. It is a second hand fire bought from a farm in Longridge. It will be useful for when the tearooms are in use during the cooler months by the Association and Bee Project.  

AOB
Derrick raised the issue of continued use of the community plot. With 50 on the waiting list, was its use still needed? JS pointed out that the community plot was managed on the good will of mainly Derrick, Isabel and Albert (others do help out). 
Derrick did inform all that the plot did greatly contribute to the produce for Open Day and other stalls the Association ran, but did not bring in any rent. The discussions that followed supported the continued use as a community plot, providing produce for the Open Day, but needed the support from all plot holders. Gail volunteered to supply insect netting. The main crops supplied by the plot were potatoes, rhubarb, onions, French beans, beetroot and cabbage and these always sold well. 
John suggested that with over 100 people working the plots here, they should consider providing assistance to the community plot that provides so much towards the taking from Open Day, for the benefit of us all.

Gail suggested that when getting seeds/sets for their own plots, plot holders should be contributing, through Derrick/Isabel, some for the community plot.

This was agreed by all. 

Peter highlighted that it has been mentioned at previous meeting, the work needed to be done on site – strimming, tidying up, grass cutting, weed clearance etc., but there was no schedule or timetable for this work to be completed. He, along with others would volunteer, if it was known when this work needed to be done. 
JS agreed that a timetable or notice would be useful and the committee would consider a possible solution.

It was planned to have a bonfire on bonfire night (BBQ, tea/coffee) and that if you have any wood to dispose of, please save it on your own plot until then. 

Next meeting Sunday 27th September 2015 at the allotment tea rooms 13:30hrs 
JS then closed the meeting thanking all for attending.

The meeting closed at 1410hrs.
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